Tri Parish Council Minutes

May 23, 2007

5:30 p.m.
Dinner was provided by John, Cindy, and Marcia Ulmen. 

Meeting called to order at 5:35 p.m.
Deb made motion to accept minutes, Joyce seconded, motion passed.
Those present were Father Dick, Father Les, Deb Snyder, Bill Neumeyer, Joyce Majure, Sister Mary Kay Henry, Dick Clifford, Tammy Hasenoehrl and Darce Vassar.

Darce asked about the status of the Tri Parish prayer. Dick Clifford said the prayer committee would use the prayer the Tri Parish Council approved. Was suggested that we use what was rewritten by Joyce and Darce. Joyce will email prayer that was rewritten to Darce and she will submit it to the prayer committee which is composed of Cindy Nightingale (St. James) Kathy Cahill (Our Lady of Lourdes) and Vicki Clifford (St. Stanislaus). 
Update from Bill Neumeyer regarding communication with Pat Chrisler. Father Les’s communication with Pat Chrisler: suggested we keep track of expenses a month at a time and then submit them to the diocese, however earlier the diocese said we would send bills down and they would keep a running tab and pay them. Father suggested we invite Pat to our next meeting or as soon as we can.

Sister Mary Kay Henry was introduced. She looked over the Tri Parish prayer.
Deb Snyder asked how to answer the question about transportation to the new church for those that can not get to the new church. The answer for the question: Currently the parishes are providing this service on an informal basis. We recognize that this is an important concern, and as the project comes to completion we will be looking to provide this service as a ministry opportunity.  If you or someone you know are interested or have ideas please contact a tri parish council member. 

Darce spoke with Mark Brigham regarding chairing the human resource committee. Mark was willing to take this task.  Mark will contact parishioners with human resource and legal skills to complete the committee.
Darce asked Sister Mary Kay to share her thoughts. Questions she had when she met with Father Les, Darce, and Tammy were “What has been done up to this point, how was information disseminated, how have people responded, and have people felt they have been heard and free to ask questions. Do we need to gather in order for this to move ahead? How do we celebrate the past, what have we been grateful for, and now we move forward?” Blending of the three parishes. 
Conference call with Ken Griesemer

· Father asked, “What does your schedule look like, how many churches are you building?” Answer: One under construction, couple others moving that direction. One project in programming and intensive design in Wichita. Pocatello and Sandpoint are two projects that he has worked on, but both are not active projects right now. Is he over extended at this time? No new projects so will have time. 

· What process should we be looking at? Schedule public meetings to provide information, background and consensus in August and September. 
· Bill Neumeyer asked if a visit to Sandpoint has been scheduled. No visit Sandpoint is planned. He is planning possible trip to Boise Cathedral and Mountain Home. 

· Father Les said we are ready to proceed, would like to look at forum with public and expediting what we need to do after that forum.  Father told Ken that we have asked Sister Mary Kay Henry to assist with the public forum. Father asked, “Do you help with facilitate the public forum meetings?” 
· Deb asked, “Could we request time line/road map of what we need to do?” Answer: Yes, provide events on calendar, committees to pulled together to make project happen. We need to get together to put together a time line. 
· Father notified Ken of changes since he was here last Fall: Father Dick’s transfer, assignment of new parochial vicar, website developed, and Tri Parish council has been meeting. 

· Ken suggested we could meet June 20th and put plan together to move forward.

· Joyce indicated that we don’t need to wait until fall to start process. 
· Suggested Ken communicates with Sister Mary Kay prior to meeting to get started on public forum.
· Deb asked if Ken has idea how long it will take and does he know what we would like to accomplish during our meeting. It was suggested we use and review outline he sent to us in March before we meet in June. Ken suggested 5 hours to accomplish goal. Plan to meet June 20th from 3 p.m. to 8 p.m. 
· Deb asked when we should look at choosing a new name for parish. Father mentioned how he previously worked in choosing name: have a contest and submit top three names to diocese. Before you start the capital campaign, you have to have a name for new parish. 
· Spring 2008 suggested starting capital campaign. 
· Visioning/programming in August/September 2007

· Naming/architectural/design process in October/November/December 2007 
· Deb suggested start the naming of the new parish at the end of the forums we have in August/September. Sister Mary Kay Henry thought that it would be a good idea to have the naming as a ritual at end of town hall public meetings. 
· Joyce asked where we should have meetings. Ken suggested Tri-Parish series of meetings at all three parishes. Ken referred us to March 21st document for information of content and format for meetings. 

· Father Les asked if Ken remembered that we were also going to build a school. Suggested architectural firm and liturgical consultant be involved in the programming phase (Hire architect by August). 
· Was suggested we discuss architectural selection process at the June 20th meeting. Also would like to discuss Ken suggestions for capital campaign referrals. Community Counseling Services has been involved in some projects – both positive and negative results.

Draft TimeLine

             June 20

                  July 
              August/Sept
     Oct/Nov/Dec
                     Jan/Feb/Mar
Architect/Town Hall Meetings     Hire Architect         Hold Parish              Name new parish,                 Begin Capital  
Discussed w/ Ken Griesemer      Capital Campaign       Meetings               design new parish                     Campaign




          Company 
Next Meeting June 20, 2007,   3 p.m. to 8 p.m. at Our Lady of Lourdes

Meeting adjourned 7:25 pm.
3v@clearwire.net  (Darce’s email)







